Vidya Vanam – Annaikatti

Vidya Vanam is a school for tribal children in Annaikatti area; Bhuvana Foundation has initiated this school with the blessings of Swami Dayananda Saraswathi.

The land for the project has been donated by the Ashram and the buildings are under construction with internal funds of Bhuvana.

On 8 Oct, when I was there 6 small tiled roof buildings made from eco friendly fly ash bricks were under construction. The school will be inaugurated on 22 Oct 07. By end of 2008 another 8 rooms to be used as classrooms would be built.

However since July 07, 42 children have been attending classes at the adjacent Tribal Boys Hostel premises, which is again an initiative of the Ashram – to be precise it is called AIM for Seva movement of Swami Dayanada Sarswathi.

On the day of my visit, 36 children in the age group of < 5 – 7 years were present. 4 teachers – one of them is a graduate, 2 have passed their plus two exam and one has passed her tenth standard exam – were teaching them using card system. The teaching is a mix of systems recommended by Rural Educational Council and Montessori

The children are picked up from a radius of 8kms in a jeep. The jeep belongs to one of the parents, the children pay 2Rs per day and the balance cost is covered by the Foundation.

The children also pay Rs 50/month as a nominal fee.

Mrs. Prema Rangachary is the prime mover behind this project. She has many years of experience in the educational field, having been a lecturer at Eithiraj College in 60s and 70s. She has run a pre school at Chennai for 15 years (till year 2000) and has been managing few balwadis in Annaikatti area. Along with her brother, Subramaniam Sriram who is based in the USA and guided by Swami Dayanada Saraswathi, she has started Vidya Vanam.

There is a need for a school, which can deliver quality education, with emphasis on English, it will be primarily a Tamil medium school but English would be encouraged. The primary school in the area is run by the Tribal Welfare Society, which in Mrs. Prema’s opinion is of a lesser standard than regular government schools.

At the present children are being provided with a nutritional drink in the morning and after moving to the new premises they would be given lunch and an evening snack before leaving for home.

The school is a ‘work in progress” and so any assessment at this stage would be premature. Another visit probably 6 months down the line is recommended before making a decision on this proposal.

The budget is on the higher side and needs to be tweaked a lot, which I estimate can be done once they have settled down at the new school and run for couple of months.
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